Town Manager Update
June 27, 2022


As you know, much of my time over the past two weeks has been working on the Town Hall renovation project. 

COVID news is trending positively; we’re now in the yellow for our 14-day count, with 24 cases, and in the green for our seven-day count, with 10 cases.

A union grievance hearing with the Select Board has been requested regarding court attire reimbursement; the request is for within the 15-days timeframe, so before the next Select Board meeting on July 11.

We awarded the bid for the Police Regionalization Plan to Municipal Resources, Inc., the same company that did the pay and classification study, though this will be performed by a different team from a different division, focused on police matters and run by a former police chief with thirty-five years’ experience in law enforcement.

I met with Renatus Solutions regarding a longer-term plan for the Town’s IT in the context of a formal contract, which we have not had. We need a comprehensive policy, as the current IT budget does not capture all our IT expenses—some of those have been coming from individual departments. I expect to be working on that over the coming year.

To assist with waste reduction at the Transfer Station, we have signed an agreement with CMRK, Inc., out of Northborough, a firm with a mission to “facilitate environmental progress through the ethical and responsible collection of second chance clothing, shoes, and household items.” They will collect textile and other household items and pay the Town seven cents per pound. As textiles will soon be prohibited from municipal solid waste, we believe this is a win-win solution for an impending problem.

[bookmark: _GoBack]We are past the due date for questions on the Division Road Request for Proposals, and with Bud’s help I have answered the six questions that came in. We will open the bids at 2 p.m. on Wednesday, July 13.

With one of our Recording Secretaries having left most of her committees, we are advertising for a replacement. We are also advertising for an Accounting Assistant. Anyone interested should contact Alyssa Maschino at extension 202.

I held a Department head meeting last week, which I hope will be the beginning of a monthly meeting for general updates and coordination. For my part, I thanked everyone for their dedication and conscientious work during the pandemic; noted 18 new hires since a year ago March; went over new grants; and touched on the budget process and website improvements.



